Dalton Select Board Meeting
Minutes of August 13, 2018

Present were Selectmen: Nancy McVetty, Kathy Barden & Jay McCusker

Called to order 6:30 PM
Minutes were read. Kathy made the motion to accept as written. Jay seconded. Approved 3-0

Checks were signed. A Yield Intent was signed also as well as a letter to Department of Motor
Vehicles giving permission for Jessie’s Deputy in training to take the Municipal Agent course
in Concord in September.

A letter was signed for Verizon Cell Service taking Robert Wentworth off as an administrator
and putting Jessie on, along with Ron Sheltry.

Nancy made a motion to appoint Gal Potashnick as a Planning Board alternate as she attending
three consecutive meetings. Jay seconded. Approved 3-0

Schofields scoped out our sewer pipes on Bridge Hill and with Bob’s guidance easily found the
break in the pipes. Jessie has been directed to contact an engineer to work with Bob in getting
it fixed.

When AAA came to install a pump they neglected to bring a Flow Meter. That should be taken
care of promptly. Once the Flow Meter is in, Dalton will be functional with Lunenburg Fire
District #2 once again.

Jessie was instructed to contact other towns inquiring about borrowing their health officer on
occasion. The procedure and cost to do so will be looked into. A call from DES regarding a

possible failed septic system in town prompted the board to want to see about that.

No further business.
Meeting adjourned 7:00 PM

Next meeting August 27, 2018
Respectfully submitted,
Jessie Wentworth

Administrative Assistant
Dalton Selectboard
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